The Nativity of St. John the Baptist—6/24/12: all Masses

(The first weekend in the Fortnight for Freedom; the showing of the Archbishop’s rally speech)


One morning earlier this week as I picked up the newspaper, I noticed the birds singing, and what a beautiful sound it was! And I thought to myself, how sad it would be if birds weren’t allowed to sing or if they were only allowed to sing under certain circumstances. 


This past Thursday we began what is called the Fortnight for Freedom in our country, the two week period of time when Catholics and other people of faith are protesting the limitations on religious liberty involved in the government’s Department of Health and Human Services mandate about contraceptive and sterilization services in the government’s new Affordable Care Act. 


In a sense, we Catholics and other people of faith are like those birds I heard sing earlier this week. We have a song to sing, and a beautiful song it is, especially our beliefs about human sexuality and the dignity of all human life. In a moment, we will see a DVD of the speech given by Archbishop Carlson at the Religious Liberty Rally in Jefferson City this past March 27. As you hear his words, remember that all he is calling for is that we, the Church, be able to completely and openly and freely sing our song.  (show video) (This speech can be viewed at http://archstl.org/rally-speech while the full text of his talk can be read at http://archstl.org/files/field-file/RallySpeech.pdf.)

You will find more information about the Fortnight for Freedom in this weekend’s bulletin. Please use this time period to read and to pray and to learn more about what it is all about, but also please use this time period to better appreciate the beauty of our song.

